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City of Kirkwood
139 S. Kirkwood Rd.
Kirkwood, MO 63122

I, Randy Drilingas, being duly sworn, both depose and say that I am an authorized representative 
of the WKTimes LLC, publishers of the Webster-Kirkwood Times Newspaper in the county of 
St. Louis, MO, and that the advertisement shown below was published in the Webster-Kirkwood 
Times June 7, 2024 edition.

AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

NOTICE OF PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE MEETING
CITY OF KIRKWOOD

STP-5502(614) South Clay Avenue Resurfacing Project
(Adams Avenue to Woodbine Avenue)

Notice is hereby given to all interested persons that a public open house meeting will be 
held in-person in Room 200 at the Kirkwood Performing Arts Center, located at 210 E 
Monroe Ave, Kirkwood, MO 63122 on Thursday, July 11, 2024, from 4:00 – 7:00 p.m. This 
meeting is of significant importance as it provides an opportunity for all interested parties 
to contribute to the design of the South Clay Avenue Resurfacing Project, a project that 
will greatly impact our community. No formal presentation will be made at the in-person 
public meeting. Handicap access is available. Additional information can be found on the 
city’s website at www.kirkwoodmo.org/projects. The S. Clay Ave project will consist of the 
following improvements:

• Asphalt Milling and Overlay - (Approximately 3,325 Linear Feet)
• Concrete Curb Repair - Approximately 80% of curbs are anticipated to be replaced.
• Non-ADA Compliant Concrete Curb Ramp Replacements
• Non-ADA Compliant Sidewalk Replacement 
• Raised Intersections at Jefferson and Argonne
• ADA Compliant Crosswalks / Realign Skewed Crosswalks
• Minimal Enclosed Storm Sewer System Modifications
• Pavement Marking & Signage Updates 

Preliminary plans, maps, plats, environmental documentation, and other detailed 
information prepared by the City of Kirkwood’s engineering consultant (IMEG Corporation) 
will be available at the public meeting. We are committed to transparency and want 
to ensure that you have all the information you need to understand the project and its 
potential impact on our community.

Tentative schedules for easement acquisition and construction will be discussed in the 
open house-style format.

This format is designed to encourage open dialogue and allow for a more interactive 
discussion about the project.

By the requirements of Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990 “ADA,” the City 
of Kirkwood is committed to ensuring equal access for all. We will not discriminate against 
qualified individuals based on disability in its services, programs, or activities. If you require 
an accommodation or modification, please get in touch with Laurie Asche, City Clerk, (314) 
822-5802 or aschelb@kirkwoodmo.org as soon as possible, no later than 48 hours before 
the scheduled event. We want to ensure that everyone in our community can participate 
and have their voices heard.
CITY OF KIRKWOOD, PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT


